
Office of the General Counsel 
FOIA Requester Service Center 

U.S General Services Administration
1800 F. Street, NW
Washington, DC 20405
Toll Free: (855)-675-3642
Fax: (202) 501-2727

May 23, 2023 

Mr. Reed Rubinstein 
America Legal First 
611 Pennsylvania Ave SE #231 
Washington, D.C. 20003 

Dear Mr. Rubinstein: 

This letter is in response to your U.S. General Services Administration (GSA) Freedom 
of Information Act (FOIA) request number GSA-2023-001268 which was perfected on 
April 28, 2023. You have requested:  

“AFL requests disclosure of the following records. The relevant time frame 
for items A-C is August 1, 2020, through March 21, 2021. 
A. All records of, mentioning, or regarding the “Public Statement on the
Hunter Biden Emails” dated October 19, 2020, https://politi.co/3LhhJzs,
and attached as Exhibit A.
B. All emails, SMS text, Signal, WhatsApp, or other written or recorded
communications, including recordings from Microsoft Teams Meetings or
on encrypted messaging networks, to include external communications, or
similar messaging platforms with the following terms:

• “Hunter J. Biden” and “laptop”
• “disinformation”
• “Russian hacking organization”
• “APT28”
• “Aspen Digital Hack-and-Dump Working Group”
• “The Burisma Leak”
• “Russian propaganda dump”

C. All emails mentioning “Hunter J. Biden” and “laptop” in addition to the
custodians listed above, with any of the following accounts:

• @rosemontseneca.com
• @joebiden.com
• @westexec.com
• @pbc.upenn.edu
• @nationalsecurityaction.org
• robinware456@gmail.com

D. All records regarding the processing of these items.”

Please be advised that after searching our records, GSA does not have records 
responsive to your request. 



If you are not satisfied with our response to your request, you may file an administrative 
appeal online (https://www.foiaonline.gov/foiaonline/action/public/home) or in writing to 
the following address: 
 

U.S. General Services Administration 
FOIA Requester Service Center (LG) 

1800 F Street, NW 
Washington, DC  20405 

 
Your appeal must be postmarked or electronically transmitted within 90 days of the date 
of the response to your request.  In addition, your appeal must contain a brief statement 
of the reasons why the requested information should be released.  Please enclose a 
copy of your initial request and this denial.  Both the appeal letter and envelope or 
online appeal submission should be prominently marked, “Freedom of Information Act 
Appeal.” 
 
This completes our action on this FOIA request. You may contact the GSA FOIA Public 
Liaison, David Eby at (202) 213-2745 or by email at david.eby@gsa.gov for any 
additional assistance and to discuss any aspect of your FOIA request. 
 
Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at 
the National Archives and Records Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation 
services they offer.  The contact information for OGIS is as follows: Office of 
Government Information Services, National Archives and Records Administration, 8601 
Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, Maryland 20740-6001, email at ogis@nara.gov; 
telephone at (202) 741-5770; toll free at (877) 684-6448; or facsimile at (202) 741-5769. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Amanda Jones 
Amanda Jones 
FOIA Program Manager 
Senior Assistant General Counsel 
Office of the General Counsel 
General Services Administration 

https://www.foiaonline.gov/foiaonline/action/public/home

